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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bangalow Public School. The upgrade includes eight new permanent learning spaces, 
internal refurbishment of the heritage building to deliver administration space, and landscaping.  

The projected completion date for this project is early 2024. 

Progress summary 

The contractor has finished putting in in-ground services, such as plumbing, cabling and electrical wiring. They have also 
poured the ground floor concrete slab and finished building the structural walls of the ground floor of Building I, which will add 
new homebases to the school. The next step, which they’ve begun, is to start work on the first floor concrete slab of the 
building. 

As advised in our September Project Update, students were using the Bangalow Showground on a temporary basis while 
works on the school oval took place to help prevent future flooding. Some of the school oval has since been handed back, so 
the Showground is no longer being used for play space, with students using the school oval instead. 

  

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Next steps 

Over the coming months, the contractor will start work on Building I’s outer brick wall and build the structural walls and roof 
structure for the first floor. They’ll also start putting services into the building, such as electricity and plumbing. 

Block D, the maintenance (GA) shed, will be demolished shortly and work on Block J – a new amenities block - will also begin. 

Summer works 

There will be no work on site from 24 December – 8 January. Work will continue from 9 January 2023.  

Contacting School Infrastructure NSW over the holiday period 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 
1300 482 651. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 9am Monday 9 January 2023, 
inclusive, in line with the NSW Government shut down period. During this time, if there is an urgent issue, please contact the 
site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple zero (000). 
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